Telecommunications Equality Coalition

AB 2987 (Núñez/Levine) – Talking Points
We Support Reform.  We Want Competition in Telecommunications Services.  

The Telecommunications Equality Coalition is a group of community and local government organizations that support competition and a streamlined approach to franchising.  But we are greatly concerned that as currently written, AB 2987 will NOT achieve its stated purposes of bringing California consumers better choice in video and broadband Internet services or lower prices.  

We want reform to work! We are here today to urge legislators to work for amendments to AB 2987 that will:
· Prevent red-lining of services 

· Protect funding for “PEG” stations (“public, education and government” stations), and I-Net service (“institutional networks”) 

· Strengthen consumer protections

· Preserve local authority over local rights-of-way

· Protect local franchise fee revenues

(See enclosed fact sheet for details.)

Electric Energy Deregulation Déjà vu!  There are many disturbing parallels between the Legislature’s treatment of electric energy deregulation ten years ago, and AB 2987.   

· Both were “juice” bills – generating large campaign contributions, involving high-priced lobbying firms.

· Complicated Measures – Many legislators voted on “trust” – assurances that the problems would be fixed. 

· Same arguments:  Bills would achieve greater competition; offer consumers lower rates and better choice.

Electric energy deregulation produced sky-rocketing electricity prices, electricity shortages and rotating black-outs.  AB 2987 could produce:

· Competition only available for “high value” neighborhoods/communities.

· Higher costs for “low value” customers that are not offered competitive alternatives.  If they are stuck with cable, they may be subject to price increases and older technology – especially if cable is forced to invest more in “high value” areas to compete with a telco.  

Please Work for Amendments to AB 2987.  We urge that you work for amendments to AB 2987 that address the serious issues in this bill. 
